Recessed Meeting of July 21, 2015

Summary of Minutes
July 28, 2015
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County re-convened the recessed meeting of July 21, 2015 to July 28, 2015 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.  The following members were present:

Mike Smith, Chairman


John Campbell, Vice-Chairman


Loistine DeFreece

Gary Strickland


Dwayne Smith

Peggy Chavis

Steve Martin

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery

Randy Lawson
Brenda Fairley-Freebee (via telephone)
Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear
Also in attendance were:  Interim Superintendent Tommy Lowry; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Shanita Wooten, Stephen Gaskins,  Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Mike Smith.
2.
Chairman Mike Smith continued the recessed meeting from July 21, 2015.
3.
Interim Superintendent Tommy Lowry asked that the Medicaid 

Reimbursement Audit be added to the agenda.
4.
The Board approved the Medicaid Reimbursement item to be added to the
 agenda.

Interim Superintendent Tommy Lowry talked about the audit that began in
December 2014 and was completed in May of 2015.  The audit involved
reimbursement of Medicad that was being used in the school system.  Interim
Superintendent Tommy Lowry briefly spoke about the recent article published 
regarding the Medicad reimbursement.  Information was provided the Board
about the reimbursement of funds spent.  He said the Department of Public 
Instruction misinformed the school district saying that medicad funds were 
unrestricted and could be used however the school district decided.  Interim
Superintendent Lowry said in 2011 when the school system decided to do the
mefdicad reimbursement program a meeting was held with DPI and they told the
district those funds could be used as the system deemed necessary.  Those 
funds were deposited in the school system’s local fund line item.

Interim Superintendent Lowry stated the language DPI used in the old

agreement incorrectly specified that all medicad reimbursement should be

directly related to a student with disabilities.  The state signed that agreement

with medicad and the school system never saw it.  Interim Superintendent Lowry 

and Chief Finance Officer Erica Setzer said the school system did not misuse
any funds.  Ms. Setzer gave the board a copy of a flyer that came from DPI –

Exceptional Children’s Department about the Medicad Funds and how they are
dispursed.
Interim Superintendent Lowry said the system has a plan in place as

requested by the audit which explains how the money will be placed back into the 

EC Department.  He said the MAC Study funds will continue to be placed in the

local budget.

5.
Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a)(6), and (G.S.115C-319 & 321).  The Board approved the motion.

6.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved the motion.

7
Interim Superintendent Tommy Lowry recommended the following
principal changes for 2015-2016.  

Ms. Angela Faulkner: 
 FROM:  
Rowland Middle School






 TO:

Lumberton Jr. High School


Mr. Paul Locklear:

FROM:
Rex-Rennert Elementary School






TO:

Oxendine Elementary School


Mr. Charles Locklear:
FROM:
Fairgrove Middle School





TO:

Rex Rennert School

Mr. Eric Sanders

FROM:
Townsend Middle School






TO:

Rowland Middle School


Ms. Erica McCombs

FROM:
Lumberton Jr. High School






TO:

Townsend Middle School

Ms. Hawhana Locklear
FROM:
Oxendine Elemenaty School






TO:

Fairgrove Middle School

8.
Motion to approve Dr. Rick Watkins as Superintendent with contract offer.  
There was a second.

9.
Substitute motion to extend same contract offer to Interim Superintendent
Mr. Tommy Lowry.  There was second.

There was discussion from school board members regarding credentials, ethics, 
etc. regarding Dr. Rick Watkins being chosen as superintendent.  
There was further discussion from the school board about the operation of the 
school system and people dictating to school board members.  It was stated this 
is a good school system and as school board members it is their job to do what is 
right for the Public Schools of Robeson County.  It was stated there was a
process in place for choosing a superintendent.

There was also discussion as to why Mr. Tommy Lowry was asked to serve as 
Superintendent.  It was stated that the best qualified person should be hired.
10.
Voted on substitute motion to extend same contract to Mr. Tommy Lowry

that is being offered to Dr. Rick Watkins.  Five voted to extend contract to Interim

Superintendent Mr. Tommy Lowry.    

11.
Voted on motion to offer contract to Dr. Rick Watkins as superintendent.  

Six voted to offer contract to Dr. Rick Watkins.  Motion carried.
Chairman Smith addressed Interim Superintendent Mr. Tommy Lowry’s pay.  The 

board agreed to pay him at the high end of the pay scale while serving as 

Interim.
Chairman Smith said Dr. Rick Watkins’ anticipated date to start employment will 

be August 17.

12.
Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,
Mike Smith, Chairman
Interim Superintendent Thomas Lowry
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